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Meetings: Wednesday 6.30pm -  Wagga Wagga Country Club 
 
Board of Directors 2010-2011 
 

� President:      Peter Rushbrook 
� Vice President:   Rod Francis 
� President Elect:   Ray Brown   
� Secretary:     Doug Masterson 
� Treasurer:      John Roberson 
� Club Administration:  Ray Brown 
� Public Relations:   Malcolm Nixon 
� Membership:    Dennis Bishop 
� Foundation:    Position Vacant 
� Service:    Gavin Davies 
� Youth:                    Rod Francis 
� Immediate PP:   Trevor Webb 
� International:                                  Greg Guttler 
 

 
 
 

District Governor 9700: Neal Fogarty – Orange North 
 

RI President 2010-2011: Ray Klinginsmith – Kirksville, Missouri USA  
 

The “Four Way Test” of the things we think, do and say: 
Is it the TRUTH? 
Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 
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Attendance:              
Members:  26attending 87.5%  
Apologies    DGE Ian Simpson & Jean , PDG Wal Breust, Michael McCormack MP, Daryl Maguire 
MP,  Flow Grant, Tony Quinlivan, Fred & Eileen Gamble, Muriel Waddell, Nicholas Driver, Reg 
Miegel, Digby Foster, Trevor Webb, Brian Roberts, Roger & Fay Quine, Ross Reid, Margaret 
Pereira, Maria Seymour, Margaret Belling, Marie Wood, Marge Clough, Jan Lennon, Athena Brill, 
Margaret Metz, Marilyn Roberts, Jean Downey 
   

 

Reports 
 
President: Peter Rushbrook-Welcomed all members and guests to our 42nd Changeover Dinner 
and introduced Master of Ceremonies Dennis Bishop who made an “Acknowledgement of Country”. 
John Roberson proposed a Toast to the Queen. 
Rotary Grace was led by PDG Henry Gardiner. 
Response to welcome was made by AG Gary Roberts. 
Toast to Rotary International was made by PP Rod Francis. 
DG Neal Fogarty responded on behalf of Rotary International. 
President Peter acknowledged the memory of John Clough & Joan Breust. 
Entertainment for the evening was provided by “The Band” whose members comprised: 

• Natalie Beukers-Vocals-TRAC 

• Locky Worrall-Lead Guitar-KHS 

• Matt Smith-Rhythm Guitar-WWHS 

• Will Hannon-Bass Guitar-TRAC 

• Zach Biggin-Keyboard-WWHS 

• Sam Smith Roberson-Drums-TRAC 
Dinner music was provided by our very own exchange student Vali on keyboard. 
 
Peter then made the following awards: 

• Rotarian of the Year- Ken Post 

• Attendance Awards- Henry Gardiner & Mike Haggar 

• Paul Harris Fellows- Harry Nixon & Rod Francis 
 
Peter then inducted 2011-2012 incoming President Ray Brown who took office and introduced his 
team. 

• Vice President -Trevor Webb 

• President Elect-Reg Miegel 

• Secretary-Doug Masterson 

• Treasurer-John Roberson 

• Club Administration-Reg Miegel 

• Public Relations-Malcolm Nixon 

• Foundation-Peter Rushbrook 

• Service-Gavin Davies 

• Youth-Rod Francis 

• International-Greg Guttler 

• Public Officier-Henry Gardiner  
 
Secretary: Doug Masterson-No Report 
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Treasurer: John Roberson-No Report 
Service: Gavin Davies-No Report 
Youth: Rod Francis-No Report 
Membership: Dennis Bishop-No Report 
Foundation: Position Vacant 
 
Sergeant: No session this evening however MC Dennis punctuated the proceedings with a number 
of jokes which concluded “And that’s when the Fight Started”.  
 
The Raffle was won by:  Phillip Tome, Gavin Davies, Leanne Brown & Julie 
 
What’s On and When 

• June 22nd Farewell to Valentin-Ladies Welcome 

• June 27th Board Meeting 

• June 29th Club Assembly-Open Forum 

• July 6th James McNaughton Knights Meats 

• July 23rd Bunnings BBQ 

• July 25th Board Meeting 

• July 25th 2AAA FM Catering 

• August 5th, 6th & 7th Murrumbidgee Rotary Club Louth Picnic Races Weekend. For 
bookings phone Catherine Conroy 0427 508 460 

 

Birthdays: 19th June John Roberson 
 

 

Please Note: If you are unable to personally fulfill your role as set out in the Club Duty Roster it is 
          your responsibility to arrange a replacement. 
 

How many taste buds are on my tongue? 
According to Dr Thomas Greiner, the number of taste buds on the tongue 
is a tough one. He adds that it really depends on how big your tongue is. 
If you look closely, you will see that the tongue is covered with many 
small bumps (papillae). There are many different types of papillae, but 
there are 250 taste buds on average on each papilla. To find out how 
many taste buds you have, count your papillae and multiply by 250. By 
the way babies have more taste buds than adults. They have them on 
their cheeks as well as on their tongues. 
 

 
 

Diary / Important Dates 

Club Roster 22nd June 29th June 6th July 
Furnishings Reg Miegel Mike Haggar Reg Miegel 
Greetings Brian Parsons Reg Miegel Peter Keith 
Introduce Speaker John Roberson  Wayne Hooper 
Thank Speaker Ray Brown  Doug Masterson 

Sergeant Dennis Bishop Henry Gardiner John Goodwin 

What’s On    

Guest Speaker Farewell Valentin Club Discussion James McNaughton 
Topic Ladies Welcome Open Forum Knights Meats 

The Odd Body  



Rotary Club of Kooringal 

 

 

 
 
 

What is the largest aircraft ever built? 
 
 

Answer next week!! 

Answer to last week’s question 
What came first, traffic lights or the motorcar? 
Traffic lights were used before the invention of the motorcar. In 1868 a 
lantern was used with red and green signals at a London intersection to 
control the flow of horse-pulled buggies and pedestrians. They were also 
used as railroad signals, which were adapted by adding an amber light to 
be used for cars. Officer William Potts introduced manually controlled 
electric traffic lights in Detroit, Michigan in 1920. The first automatic traffic 
lights were used in Cleveland, Ohio, after being invented later in 1920 by 
Garrett Morgan. 

 
Some Thing Fishy:  
Three-fourths of the Earth's surface is water, and one-fourth is land. It is quite clear that the 
good Lord intended us to spend triple the amount of time fishing as taking care of the lawn 
 
Meetings are each Wednesday at the Wagga Wagga Country Club 6:30pm 
 
Apologies to Ken Post at 6922 6418 or 0418 693 648 
 
 

 

Question Time  ?                                                    


